
Town of Fowler September 26, 2023, Emergency Meeting Minutes at 4PM. 

 

The Town of Fowler budget workshop meeting was held on the above date with three board 
members present.  Also present were Town Clerk Tami Gale, Bookkeeper Barbara Finnie, Town 
Justice Tim Knowlton, and Highway Superintendent Randy Durham.  Councilperson Cleveland 
and Councilperson Bishop were not in attendance. 

At 4:01PM, an emergency meeting was opened to conduct Town business during the publicly 
advertised budget workshop.  

Supervisor Newvine discussed the emergency meeting had been called to approve the payment 
of $49,425.00, for a new Ford F250 pickup truck be made to Blevins Ford of Gouverneur, New 
York in advance of the audit to be conducted during the regular scheduled town board meeting 
to be held on October 4th, 2023. 

It was discussed the town had approved the purchase of the Ford F250 pickup truck at the 
September 11th 2023, regular scheduled board meeting, and that multiple dignitaries had 
received phone calls from Tammy Blevins with the request for payment prior to the next 
regular scheduled board meeting. 

On a motion of Councilperson Andrews seconded by Councilperson Simmons the payment was 
approved to be made in advance of the regular scheduled board meeting audit to be held on 
October 4, 2023.  All in Favor. MOTION CARRIED. 

Ayes:     3   Newvine, Simmons, Andrews 

Nays:     0 

Absent: 2  Cleveland, Bishop 

At 4:03PM, with no further business, a motion was made by Councilperson Simmons seconded 
by Councilperson Andrews to close the emergency meeting.  CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.  

 

  

Tami Gale; Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 


